
Dear Families, 

Sophia Brace started at WineBev Services a 
year and a half ago. At the end of her first day, 
she didn’t want to leave and insisted on 
attending full time. She instantly made friends 
and loved the supervisors, especially Randy the music coordinator. 

 
Transportation was not available to that program at the 
time, and it was difficult for me driving her from 
Fairfield every day, so we requested a transfer to Gone 
For Good. They didn’t waste any time in helping us 
make the transition easy and smooth. It took Sophia a 
while to get 
adjusted since she missed everyone at WineBev, but 
now she refuses to miss a day at Gone For Good. 
 
A few of her friends from the previous program now 
attend Gone For Good and she 
LOVES it there! She enjoys going out to the 
community, baseball games, old 
Sacramento, bowling, movies and more. She enjoys 
working on the paper machine with 
Mary Sue and the food bank. During the down times, 
she brings her laptop to keep 
herself busy. She adores and looks forward to seeing 
Saifon, Sarah, Mary Sue and the 
rest of the supervisors daily. 

 
My husband and I have seen tremendous growth in Sophia’s patience, communication 
and better at self-advocating. We have seen her mature in ways we never thought were 
possible such as taking responsibility and self-control. 
Sophia feels safe and loved and for that we are extremely grateful for this amazing 
program. 
 
Sincerely yours, 
Sherri Mundy 

To Support this and all the programs of UCP of the North Bay, CLICK HERE! 

       

https://ucpnb.networkforgood.com/projects/214403-2023-end-of-year-ask

